FRIDAY 23 MAY 2003
SENATE PUSH TO ENGAGE WITH PACIFIC REGION
In what is a notable first, the Senate Foreign Affairs Defence and Trade Committee is visiting several Pacific countries in order to make an up-to-the-minute assessment of Australia’s relationship with its island neighbours. The visit will give a solid foundation for the Committee’s inquiry into Pacific issues.
“The Pacific nations are becoming increasingly significant players in regional and international affairs and Australia must be fully engaged in that development,” said Committee chair and delegation leader Senator Peter Cook.

“It is no secret that some Pacific leaders have been dismayed by what they regard as Australia’s lack of enthusiasm for proper engagement with the region. That has to change if we are to achieve the necessary dialogue and goodwill that will underpin our security interests and promote the cultural and economic exchange that will benefit everyone.”

“Our delegation has been both surprised and delighted by the enthusiastic reception it is receiving, and with the high level of local media interest being generated. This may have a lot to do with the fact that we are not spending all our time in conference rooms and official meetings. We are getting out into the countryside, visiting aid projects, talking with villagers and business people.”

While the Senate Committee does not have the authority to conduct hearings in the countries it is visiting, its schedule is such that it will be able to canvass a broad range of issues with people who are closest to the action. “There is no substitute for this sort of first-hand information exchange,” said Senator Cook. “As a result our report will be comprehensive and its recommendations highly relevant. The Committee’s inquiry should also go a considerable way towards remedying the lack of knowledge about our Pacific neighbours. The stereotyped view of the Pacific islands is either paradise or paradise lost. This prevents Australians from having a full appreciation of the diversity and richness of the region we live in. It must also be enormously frustrating for Pacific leaders seeking to develop robust and healthy links with Australian companies and institutions. Our report will try and shift the ground considerably.”
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Delegation: 
Senator Peter Cook, Senator Sandy Macdonald, Senator John Hogg, 


Senator David Johnston, Senator Gavin Marshall

Schedule:
22-23 May SAMOA;  24 May TONGA; 25-26 May FIJI; 



27-28 May SOLOMON ISLANDS; 29-31 May PNG
